
Letter from BEMP 

Learning is enticing. Attaining new pieces of information 

and finding out how they fit keeps us active and invested in 

our various interests. This is part of the lure of collaborative 

efforts; as we bring more voices to the table, we also bring 

new perspectives, insights, disagreements, dialogue, and 

expertise, which lead us to increased understanding, and to 

new questions. 

The Bosque del Apache National (BdA)  Wildlife Refuge 

Realignment Pilot Project provides the perfect stage for 

such collaboration and learning. Bosque Ecosystem 

Monitoring Program (BEMP) is currently working with U.S. Bureau of Reclamation 

(Reclamation), U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (USACE), BdA Wildlife Refuge, New Mexico 

Institute of Mining and Technology, and three departments at the University of New Mexico 

(Biology, Economics, and Law) to study the river realignment. In addition to our 

established datasets, we will be monitoring an experimental setup to address the potential 

role of mycorrhizal fungi inoculations in improving the recruitment of cottonwoods and 

willows in post-saltcedar removal areas. As the remnant cottonwood forest continues to 

decline, understanding the legacy impacts of saltcedar on soils is critical for successful 

restoration of native-dominated riparian forests. We are excited and grateful for this 

opportunity to learn. And, if the river doesnôt cooperate, and we end up with a permanent 

marsh or barren sandbars instead of a riverside forest, then we will learn from that, too. 

Kim Eichhorst, Co-Director BEMP 
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The Middle Rio Grande (MRG) Habitat Restoration (HR) GIS map is avail-

able on the current Program database management system (DBMS) site 

here: https://webapps.usgs.gov/MRGESCP/Default.aspx 

Meanwhile, the U.S. Geological Survey (USGS) developers have been 

busy working on the new Program Portal. Their firewall team made sure 

the application had all necessary uniform resource locator (URL) end-

points open up, and the WEST team has been testing the system. The 

next sections to be completed will be Events and System Administration. 

As USGS moves forward with the Portal development, WEST will work 

closely with them on providing updates to the Program and assigning new 

user-roles.  
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